Meeting Minutes
Arizona Amateur Hockey Association 

Monthly Meeting at the Ice Den Warming Room
Monday, June 13, 2016 at 6:30
Conference Call in Number 712-832-8310
Dial in Access Code is 608-0156
· Call to order 
· 6:33
· Dial in to Conference call if needed 
· Not needed Joth was in person
· Establish a quorum and identify any directors with proxies (23)
· Cammielle Becker – for Leeor Shtrom

· Melissa Yubeta – for Todd Brodfuehrer

· Tait Green – for Jeff Farr

· Mark Fritsche – for Chris Ihling, Tony Radke and Kristy Aguirre

· Gary Ihling – for Scott Shafer

· Jim Curley – for Chris Ruhly

· Bruce Urban – for Bob Platt
· Introductions 
· Approval of the agenda
· 1st - Bruce Urban

· 2nd - Brian Gallagher
· Approval of last month’s minutes
· 1st - Jim Curley

· 2nd - Jim Rogers

Old Business
· Affiliate Agreement

· Guest Rick Carter, an attorney who has been helping Tim on the Affiliate Agreement. He is familiar with USAH and was here to answer any questions the board had on the agreement in particular ones that we have already received by the associations. Most pressing issues from AAHA and most concern were indemnity issues. Concerns should be neutral and expire at the end of the agreement. Stand alone policies indemnity provisions have to be hand in hand with that. Own contractual indemnity so your policy whether it’s through USAH or your own amateur association will be covered, if anything outside of that you will look at your policy. Simple negligence is 2 years, having expiration date cancel out the insurance company’s duty to do the same that’s why having it cancelled with the contract doesn’t make sense. Indemnity should only take place during the time of the agreement. Mike O’Hearn asked what situation should you not beable to go to USAH and Rich said in those instances where the USAH won’t cover a particular act or law than we would have to look at your coverage. Rick also stated that USAH program is one of the better programs he has ever seen so chances of having something that isn’t covered by USAH is pretty rare. Member organization should be responsible for that loss as long as their insurance carrier covers it. Other item was simple negligence, should indemnity run with simple negligence, but it generally applies to simple negligence so Rick said that question threw him off, so having simple negligence in Arizona there is one by-law exception to indemnity and that’s when the AAHA is solely negligent. Point about financials was a good one, all have our own propriety information that may not want to share with our organization, decision for the board to make, what you want to require to disclose, has to be a firewall of confidentiality mechanism.  Easily build that into the agreement but more of a board decision. One procedurally, electional renewal, one of the members elect to renew instead of automatic, opt out revision so the board doesn’t have to track who is in, who is out. Automatic renewal so not to reinvent the wheel when we do the organizational agreement. Participating in non USAH sanctioned events, causes concern; problem is we may be constrained by the insurance agreements with USAH, negating your coverage so we need to find out what the USAH insurance says about it before we make that decision. 
Reports
· Treasurers Report
· Emailed report to everyone and stated we have a profit of 78K profit. Those who are getting checks from Jim have your invoices to him in a timely manner so he can get the report out sooner and it is more up to date with the expenses. I believe he said we are waiting for funds from Adult hockey tournament and stipend from Geoff. The Finance committee met and will meet again soon, all program requests to be submitted as to what you expect to do this year. Our budget way ahead this year and they will be forwarding their suggestions to this board. Signed USAH grants should be going through finance committee not the executive board.  Not ahead with the grants due to multiple leadership changes over the last year but will get on track. 
· VP / Presidents Report
· Good group went to annual meeting in Colorado from Wednesday to Friday, 48 hours of hockey, great meeting, a lot of good info a few things Tim took away was this year when the players sign up 5 or 6 options of information to get, opting out of other things and checking just the info they want to receive, ex player development, don’t want advertisements or stuff for coaches etc.  Tim stated a couple of things that the other states have rules/policies caught his ear, one restrict coaches from moving from division to division, meaning coach is coaching a team and another organization says I will give you 2k more and bidding war so can’t move laterally but can move different levels, some have an appeal committee, 8 members rotating 4 and 4, not sent to full board, USAH looks at it as a full board.  He also said we are unique compared to other affiliates, most affiliates are either spread out or they are an affiliate but don’t have 8 associations like we do but we are trying to pick up what positives they are doing and what negatives. He said there were 2 dinners in the evenings a lot of people volunteer a lot of time, 20 years service, impressive how USAH draws so many people in to attract great people. Tim then thanked the board for being here, a lot of it is volunteer, greatly appreciate your time, passing it on for our kids to make it a better game.

· AAHA Admin Report
· Updated Credentials for Background and Safesport and working on CEP#. The Incident Report is updated and posted to the website and the Do not play list is updated on the website.
· Disciplinary Report
· Bruce stated they didn’t have a hearing since last meeting so nothing to report however he had a self report regarding a Gilbert adult league that was allowed to play since March 1st and it was discovered yesterday that he was ineligible so they gave him an exit from the league and is not allowed to play. Will go to the disciplinary board to see if they will allow him to play when he is eligible in December or they may extend his suspension due to him playing when he knew he wasn’t supposed to be. We made the decision to Post “Do Not Play” for disciplinary reasons to avoid this from happening in the future. 
· Officiating Report 
· USAH front state level, appointed two coordinators and the National district leadership looking at a way to document background checks into a national screening so can go state to state. Bryan recognized some referees and told us about a Day long retreat they had discussing great topics, planning for upcoming season, training, planning, retention etc. There were a couple of take aways such as training program, shadowing with all new officials, mentoring, incorporating evaluations and supplemental trainings, Adam is helping in Oceanside. Looking at getting an hour of ice, hour of classroom.  Looking at a date of July 12th (around 15 officials signed up)
· Coaching Report
· Coaching clinics 3 months out and they are on line for people to sign up. Larry didn’t have the number in each clinic but he said there are 2 level fours in district, Dallas and Denver and may be 3rd one in December which may be here. Level 5 in St.Louis on August 13th. Instructor led training for Level 3 in Minnesota, Larry and Jim and Evan may go. Larry and Tim talked about the Cat eye mask and that are illegal for goaltenders. There was a 16U Tier 2 tournament and the goalie had an illegal cat eye mask however he did have his legal one in his bag. Currently there isn’t a penalty for it. Bauer picture, get these to your coaches cause refs will be looking for it; in Canada don’t sell the illegal cat eye. Legal ones should have a sticker on there and the mask its engraved in the wire, if cage is altered is illegal, homemade equipment is also illegal. Board to make sure they are warning their coaches to warn their goalies not to wear them. Town hall meeting presentation goal tender was great and he also said the Website usahgoaltending.com good resource.  Looks like the Goalie program is going to come out here and use us as a pilot program so the dates they are looking at are either Sept 26th or Oct 15th to come down and kick it off.  Larry has an email address now and it is gdcgibson@azamateurhockey.org. There are a few Tier 1 goalies he has identified and put them on the radar, enhance the program, culture we want to create, targeting parents, HC, hockey director, goalie friendly culture, program stolen from Finland, modeling that program, exceed that, not self taught, all coaches at least a goalie practice weekly and provide them with what to cover each week. Webinar this morning and he talked about the quick change pads which can make a player a goalie in 30-60 seconds. Talked about rule changes but Bruce said rules change in a couple of months, only doing it every 4 years and we are in the 4 years, submit a rule change or addition submit it to USAH to Matt Leaf, form on the website shortly, submitted by Nov 1st, rules committee meet early Dec and review all rules suggestions. Evan asked if any discussion about blue line in Colorado and Bruce said not at this time.

· Registrars Report
· Donnalee is not in attendance

· Background Screening / Safe Sport Report
· Herb said there were good meetings in Colorado, 45 min about the definition of due process.  He said one of the things they are really pushing is locker room monitors, US swim team came up with a poster and they are looking at following this. Herb passed it around for the board to see. USAH will be sending posters out for the rinks for free. They will want each association to have a list of locker room monitors and make sure they are all screened for background and safesport, there were 164 SS incidences but past season the number doubled for those offenses sexual in nature and happened due to not having a monitor, 6 cases coming to criminal, 6 major in junior hockey. Discussion with Myla Erington, US Olympic committee, center for SS handle all situations for sexual assault or abuse, anything related sexual nature automatically referred to them, arbitrators throughout the country. Herb did provide a reminder SS and BG expiration is August 31st, take a look at website and he also advised they are looking at standardizing the date cause every affiliate had a different date.

· 2017 National Championships Committee Report
· Geoff not here
· AZYHL Report
· Cammielle stated there was some confusion with change over with AZYHL monitoring or scheduling Tier games, Tier 1 or 2 not scheduling or tracking scorecards. David and Cammielle really need ice for 9th, 10th and 11th Sept, 3 or 4 game slots, need ice to plan have everything done so rinks have 35-40 days to know that we are doing. They are also asking for 3 or 4 weekends that we can use to block off for out of town teams to make sure we can give them 4 games broken out instead of driving up multiple times and different rinks. We are still working on budget and get it out to the rink and association for the cost Peewee and Squirts for deposits. Also talked about changing trophy situation, SQ individual trophies, peewee has coyotes donated trophy perpetual. Mostly planning right now, big meeting on the 29th finalize the divisions. One thing debating if a team misses playoffs what is the penalty to the team and coach.  Suggestions have been:
· Coach isn’t able to coach in state next year

· All the teams in that associations don’t play in the playoffs

· Need to speak to your rep and let them know what you feel is right for that situation

· Plan is to draft policy change request to present July board meeting so voted for next season
· Mite Committee Report

· Tony isn’t here but Wayman said had a good meeting however a rep from Mission is needed. They are also looking for refs and are looking for pricing models for jamboree. Setting a date for deadline for all the jamborees for August 1st, will be posted on the AAHA website. Only pick date don’t have to pick format (3 on 3 or 4 on 4) some picking same date as last year which is no problem.  There used to be separate rules for cross ice and full ice but will have identical rules from now on. Coyotes financial year is end of July, cancelled the meeting and meeting August 1st. Other change having mites and mites tab on the AAHA site shows all jamborees, dates and formats and any extra details link back to the association page. Send request for jamboree to Tony or Kayman. It will be 1st come 1st serve, august 1st deadline and there will be 1 a month and only start advertising and registration 30 days before. Sharon is good with the tabs just needs the information to set it up and they are requesting 1 rep collect all videos and pictures and send them as it would be organized. Penalty for the rules, cross iced full ice 11.8.1. Big nets, small nets, go around the ice, face offs etc., coaches having side agreements for that game those are the ones that ruin it for everyone, have some teeth to that. Tim asked to send to policy committee and we can go from there

· Arizona Coyotes Report
· Grant cycle now open. AAHA board couple of ideas, AZYHL championships, another one trying to provide each rink 6 sets goalie equipment and 6 nets so all the rinks have the gear to suit them up. Matt said if you are applying for a grant one of the big things is ice time for little howlers high on priority to reimburse for that. At their meeting learn to play programs was one of the big ways we are different is the distribution center, others have big companies Hockey Monkey etc but BTM and Ice Den not big enough to hold 750 pieces of equipment, however a lot of the other teams used the rinks themselves to send volunteers out and we are going to request that, gear delivered on Sept 16th if you could discuss couple of volunteers to help put this together, adding 100 people to your organization. All star mini one on one shootout, NHL trying to get as many as possible, LA this year, expecting 12-15 teams, going to the different rinks buying ice time for SQ for one on one shootout and the winner, one shooter and goalie will get an all expense paid trip to All-star game and compete against the other winners from the other states. There are a few spots for summer camp, SQ and Peewees sold out, close with Bantams, Mites low on those numbers. John said going to have 24 hours of hockey kick off, late September, early October, kickoff event, play hockey throughout the night into next day, could be individual slots, clinic, open skate, adult, sled, slots available for purchase so if teams want to buy for scrimmage, rates would be low compared to in season rates, would include tickets to the game, ticket vouchers, one team outing with parents, coaches, players. There are 15 slots available. Matt asked any interest for rink owners for sled hockey, looking to grow it here in the state, reaching out to rinks, purchasing learn to play ice. 

· Social Media Report

· Goaltending coordinator page on the website. Tony was in contact for the mite tab for suggestions. First little howler of the month was Aidan from AZ Ice Gilbert however we Need a girl, if anyone has one and Matt said he has a couple from Peoria. Did see the AHOA things put it on your page for summer session and in rotation in social media. Sharon asked to let her know if there are any events for her to cover. She covered the adult games Sunday and Adam said tournament went great, every sheet of ice in town, every rink was represented with at least 1 team except Flagstaff and they would like to get a team from Flagstaff in the tournament. Also mentioned Tucson won their division. 
New Business 
· Do Not Play List
· Came up how long do we keep them on
· Do we roll up to adult if still haven’t played their bill
· Evan said DNP list were on there before 18 parent’s responsibility
· 21 years or older  
· Purchase quick change pads (42 sets)
· Part of the grant money
· If you want to include it in the grant we can if not price it out $4500 
· Nets were about $4000 
· Mini nets $90 per net (6 at each rink)
· Vice President Nominations Received
· Motion to have a vote with nominees being:
· Justin Rogers
· Brian Gallagher
· Motion - Jim Curley
· 2nd - Bruce Urban
· Unanimous
· 2 Abstention
· Brian Gallagher won the vote for VP
Future State AAHA Board Meetings at the Ice Den in the Warming Room
· Monday, July 11, 2016

· Monday, August 8, 2016

· Arizona Tentative Championship Dates and Player Development Camp Dates
· Arizona Player Boys Younger Players Development Camp 
· March 17th -19th AAHA will be host

· RMD – Chandler Gilbert rinks
· Arizona Player Development Camp for Younger Players
· Part 1 March 10-12

· Part 2 March 24-26

· Tier 2 state tour Feb 27th – March 5th
· Tier 1 – TBD 

· AZYHL Timeline

· No items at this time.
Motion to adjourn:
· 1st - Jim Curley

· 2nd – Brian Gallagher
